Orford Energy Committee

(Preliminary )Minutes of the Meeting

January 8th, 2019

7:00

Orford Town Offices
Present: Ted Cooley (Chair), Mark Blanchard (Vice Chair), David Smith (Selectboard), Jordon Sutherlin, John Miller and Robb Day (Secretary).

December 11th Minutes were considered.  Mark motioned to accept with minor corrections and Ted seconded, all were in favor.


Ted began the discussion regarding Town office foundation repair.  Jordon  informed the group of proposed article 15 on the 2019 Orford Town Meeting.  The article dealt with the approval of the Town to allow the Selectboard to authorize the OEC (Energy Committee) to seek bids and research foundation repair.  Jordon felt that this was a bad article due to the fact that the Selectboard has already authorized the OEC to proceed with this matter and it will elicit a premature monetary discussion/argument before the OEC can gather realistic figures for comparison.  Mark was not opposed to see what the Townspeople felt regarding the Town Office and what the future of it will hold.  David agreed but also could see Jordon's concerns.  Ted asked if we would like to suggest to the Selectboard to rework the Article.  Robb agreed with Jordon that it is repetitive as we are already working on it.  Ted asked if there was any talk of this in the Master Plan and if we should create a report for the Town regarding our findings.  Jordon will be meeting with a contractor to start the research this week.  Mark discussed the need for a housekeeping article to formally allow the Selectboard to authorize the use of the Buildings Maintenance Trust Fund set up a number of years ago.  These funds can be used for this process.


Ted made the following Motion:

“We would like to thank the Selectboard for including proposed Article 15.  WE recommend that the proposed Article be deleted because the Selectboard has already authorized the OEC to see advice and estimates.”


John seconded and all were in favor.
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Jordon and Mark will attend the Wednesday Selectboard meeting and bring this motion to the Board.


David discussed his projects as Facilities Coordinator.  The Town Office furnace has had issues that have been looked into and determined to bear further monitoring.  David will also have Dead River install the programmable thermostat next time they are here.  The waste oil burner at the Town Garage has also had problems that have been repaired.  He suggested that we look into other alternative heating options such as biomass which could be discussed with Scott Nichols from Tarm Biomass.


John discussed climate change information gathering and dispersal.  It was agreed that the OEC should research this and disperse information accordingly without endorsing individual solutions or companies.


Robb shared information regarding a recent purchase of a battery powered chainsaw.  He felt that rechargeable technology will be an important part of lawn and property maintenance in the future and we as the OEC can discuss this with the community.


Ted asked the group to give suggestions on his Annual Report of the OEC to be filed in the Town Report of 2018.


John reported that he is still having issues with his weatherize job as he is dealing with moisture issues.  He felt that there should be a better way to deal with project issues such as his for future Weatherize programs.   John felt that there is no good complaint resolution with the program.


John motioned to adjourn at 8:00?  Jordon seconded.  All were in favor.
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